
From: Brooke Mueller <Brooke.Mueller@walmart.com>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 6/13/2017 12:32:56 PM
Subject: Nice meeting you

Hello Danny –
 
It was nice to meet you. Thank you for your information on Christ Church Episcopal School, and I would certainly 
appreciate additional insight.
 
Look forward to crossing paths in Columbia. My contact information is below should you need anything Walmart 
wise.
 
Thanks,
Brooke
 
 
Brooke R. Mueller
Director Public Affairs & Government Relations
North Carolina, South Carolina & Virginia
Cell 202.340.8998
brooke.mueller@wal-mart.com 
 
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.
702 SW 8th Street
Bentonville, AR 72716 
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